
REARSBY PARISH COUNCIL        

Minutes of a full Council meeting held on Thursday 1st June 2022 at 7.30 pm in Rearsby Village Hall
Public Forum
No comments were made.
Present  
                                            Councillor M Cooke – Chair
                                            Councillor A Higgins
                                            Councillor K Wills

In Attendance                    Sue Norledge – Clerk
                                             Borough/County Councillor James Poland 

                                                                                                                                             22/43 Apologies for absence and declarations of interest
Apologies were received from Councillor Byrne, Councillor Stone and Councillor Kagure Brown.
22/44To confirm minutes of meetings held on Thursday 12th May 2022
The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 12th May 2022 were agreed as true and accurate record.
22/45 Progress on outstanding items
a) Progress on items of essential repair and maintenance
· Derek had filled the dog bag bins and swept the safety mats on the children’s play area.   
· Derek would paint the bases of the outdoor gym equipment when he returns from holiday.

· Derek had looked at the see saw on the children’s play area and thought that it had always had the limited movement.  The Clerk would speak to the original supplier. It was also noted that the tread on the swings look worn.  This would also be reported to the original supplier.
b) To report any new items of essential repair and maintenance and agree action to be taken
· A resident had asked that the saplings on the conker field be cut back when the grass is mowed.  The contractor will do this, but it will need to be done with a flail cutter as the normal grass cutting machine will not work.  It may be a couple of months before he can do this.

· There was a query about a new wall that appeared to be being built outside 1777 Melton Road.  It was unclear if this was being built on a verge owned by LCC.  The Clerk would report the matter to LCC for their advice.
· The chosen contractor would start the painting of the railings later in the month.
c) Progress on work within the conker field
· The benches have now been installed.
· The Clerk was to check that the resident on Grange Avenue still wished to maintain the planter on Melton Road.

· It was noted that the saplings growing on the conker field are not horse chestnuts.
· The advice of the tree warden would be sought as to how to best manage the spinney.

· The Clerk would order the 5 new chestnut trees from Coles Nursery to be planted in the Autumn.
d) Progress on tree planting plans for the village

It had proved difficult to get a date in the diary for the LCC officer from the Forestry section to meet with councillors and the tree warden.  The Clerk would contact the tree warden to get some dates from him.
e) Mobile vehicle activated sign location and recording update
Due to time commitments, Richard Metcalfe was unable to continue with the work around the MVAS.  Thanks were given to him for his work.
Councillor Wills had offered to take over the responsibility.  More volunteers were needed to assist.  Councillor Wills would look into the software as it may need to be updated.
f)  Progress on Rearsby Village news website
There was nothing further to report.
g) Progress on unregistered land off Mill Road
This issue was still being progressed by Charnwood Borough Council.
h) Progress on fence between Station Road/Conker Field
There was further discussion over this.  It was agreed that the PC does not accept that the fence has always been in its current position and at some point, it has been moved but it is difficult to say when this happened. There is still the dilemma for the PC that they are required to maintain a PC owned asset that is currently in the boundary of another property and that at some point the PC may need to consider requesting the owner to share the maintenance costs of the tree. The Clerk would write to the householder outlining these points.
i) Progress on potential sources of grant aid
No further progress could be made until there were some firm plans for the work to the proposed gardens in the children’s play area.
j) Progress on speed checks in the village
No more information had been received, however it was noted that the police speed cameras had been seen in the village.  The Clerk would contact the Police for any update.
j) Progress on village tranquillity and reflection garden

This could not be progressed until a design was done.  The Clerk would contact Colin Simpson and Knapster landscapes to see if they were interested and if there would be a cost involved.
k Progress on ideas for Queen’s 70th year anniversary including proposals for event on the village hall playing fields
The plans were progressing well. The PC were paying for an additional grass cut of the playing fields.
22/46Police, County Councillor and Borough Councillors reports
a) County/Borough Councillor Report
Councillor Poland reported that; -
· CBC is looking for projects which build on people’s pride in places they live.  More information at www.charnwood.gov.uk/futurecharnwood.
· CBC Councillor Jenni Tillotson was elected Mayor for the civic year 2022/23.

· LCC are launching the Solar Together scheme, which aims to encourage group buying of solar technology.  Further information at https://solartogether.co.uk/leicestershire/landing 
b) Police Report and crime and safety in Rearsby
No report was made.
c) Village Warden Reports
Heritage Warden report
No report was made.
Tree Warden Report
No report was made.
Flood Warden report
No report was made.  Maggie Kagure Brown had volunteered to be an additional flood warden.
Nature Warden report
No report had been received.
e) Monthly risk assessment and village safety report
No report had been made.
f)  Report back from Village Hall Committee meeting 
It was reported that the investigation into solar panels was proving difficult as the potential supplier had cancelled their visit.
g) Any issues from LRALC round robin
There was nothing further to report.
h) Finance (including cheques, balances and budgets)
The balance of the accounts on 29.6.22 was £21,000.27
S Norledge - wages and expenses – £461.73
DCK Accounting – payroll - £12.0
Burnt Oak – mowing £660.00
Knapster Landscapes – benches, £1,185.60
Derek Overfield – various 48.00
BHIB insurance - £760.12
HMRC - £465.53.


The bank reconciliation to 29.5.22was noted.
22/47New Business
a) To approve the 21/22 Annual Audit
1. The Annual Governance Statement for 21/22 was approved.
2. The Accounting statements for 21/22 was approved.
3. The Internal Auditors report was noted.
b) To discuss the provision of disabled access to the village hall playing fields

There was discussion around the provision of disabled access for the village hall playing fields.  A possible solution would be to replace the steps in the overflow car park with a ramp.  Also, the gate into the over flow car park would need to be relocated to the other end to allow access.  Councillor Poland was to look into the possibility of this being a possible project suitable for the Shires grants in the October round of applications. 
22/48Planning 
22/0659/2 24 Bleakmoor Close, ground floor and first floor extension
No comments were made.
22/49Correspondence received that is not covered elsewhere on the agenda.
There had been some reports of an allotment holder burning industrial waste on the allotments.  This had been an issue before.  The Clerk would report this to Fisher German as the managing agents for the allotments.
22/50 Chairman’s report, including article for submission to Rearsby Scene
Councillor Cooke would prepare the Chairmans report. 
Date and time of next meeting

Thursday 7th July 2022 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.
The meeting closed at 8.50   pm
Signed………………………………………. (Chairman, Rearsby Parish Council)

Dated………………………………………..
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